

# 2021-2022学年河北省石家庄外国语教育集团七年级(上)期中试卷

		央	
:满分为90分。			
、单项选择。			
I lost rule	r and ID	card. I must find them.	
A. a;a	B. an;a	C. an;an	D. a;an
下面与字母Bb发音	有共同之处的是		
A. Hh	B. Yy	C. Xx	D. Cc
—Tom, is	s Lucy. She is my sis	ster.	
A. she	B. he	C. this	D. it
We have a big sale _	June 1st.		
A. in	B. on	C. to	D. at
—Hi, Tom. Is that y	our schoolbag?		
—Yes, it is. And the	ruler near the bag is	s, too.	
A. his	B. mine	C. hers	D. yours
—Can you see three	on the ta	ble?	
—Yes, I can. They a	re my cousin's.		
A. photo	B. sandwich	C. baseballs	D. orange
—Does Jack	a TV at home?		
—Yes, he often	football game	es on TV.	
A. has;watch		B. have; watches	
C. has; watches		D. have;watch	
— does Jenn	y like Friday best?		
—Because she has I	P. E. and art, they are	e easy and fun.	
A. What	B. Who	C. Why	D. When
	「単项选择。 I lostrule A. a;a  下面与字母Bb发音 A. Hh  —Tom,isNice to meet you, A. she  We have a big sale A. in  —Hi, Tom. Is that yYes, it is. And the A. his  —Can you see threeYes, I can. They a A. photo  —Does Jack A. photo  —Does Jack A. has;watch C. has;watches  — does Jenn A. has;watches	New Land A. a;a ruler and B. an;a  下面与字母Bb发音有共同之处的是 A. Hh B. Yy  Tom, is Lucy. She is my sisted and any she with the second and any	: 满分为90分。  * 单项选择。  I lost ruler and ID card. I must find them. A. a;a B. an;a C. an;an  下西与字母Bb发音有共同之处的是 A. Hh B. Yy C. Xx  —Tom, is Lucy. She is my sister. —Nice to meet you, Lucy. A. she B. he C. this  We have a big sale June 1st. A. in B. on C. to  —Hi, Tom. Is that your schoolbag? —Yes, it is. And the ruler near the bag is, too. A. his B. mine C. hers  —Can you see three on the table? —Yes, I can. They are my cousin's. A. photo B. sandwich C. baseballs  —Does Jack a TV at home? —Yes, he often football games on TV. A. has;watch B. have;watches C. has;watches D. have;watches  — does Jenny like Friday best? —Because she has P. E. and art, they are easy and fun.

B. Spanish; Spain

9. She is from \_\_\_\_ and she can speak \_\_\_\_

A. English; England



C. Japanese;Japan	D. China;Chinese

10. —Thank you for helping m			me with homework	<b>C.</b>	
	— A. N	Jo, thanks		B. You are welco	me
	C. I	am fine		D. That's right	
二、	完形	填空。			
11.		Jim's family come f	rom New York. He i	is an (1)	boy. He lives in Beijing with
	his pa	arents. And his little	e sister live there, (2)	Ther	re are (3) people in
	his fa	mily.			
		His parents are teac	hers. They (4)	English in a	a middle school. They like
	(5)	in China	a. Jim has a cat (6)	he likes	s it very much. (7)
	name	is Mimi. Jim often	(8) with	h it. His sister is eig	tht years old. She likes to play
	with	the cat, too. She (9)	playir	ng ping-pong with h	er brother after school every
	day.	She thinks her school	ol life is fun and (10	)	
	(1)	A. Japanese	B. American	C. Canadian	D. French
	(2)	A. and	B. or	C. too	D. either
	(3)	A. three	B. two	C. four	D. five
	(4)	A. give	B. play	C. study	D. teach
	(5)	A. work	B. working	C. playing	D. play
	(6)	A. and	B. so	C. but	D. or
	(7)	A. It's	B. His	C. Its	D. It
	(8)	A. says	B. likes	C. speaks	D. plays
	(9)	A. wants	B. has	C. needs	D. likes
	(10)	A. boring	B. unhappy	C. interesting	D. hard

### 三、阅读理解。

12. Tony and his friends are playing hide-and-seek (玩捉迷藏). Where are they? Can Tony find them?

Name	Where is she/he?	How does Tony find her/him?	
Gina	She is under the table.	Tony sees her red jacket.	
Tom & M ike	They are under the bed.	Mike's hat is on the bed.	
Jane She is in Tony's grandmother's roo m.		No furniture (家具) is in the room, so Jane can't hide (躲藏).	
Jack	He is not under the desk. He is not under the chair.	Tony can't find him. Where is he?	

(1) Where is Jane?



扫码查看解析

		A. Under the table. B. In Tony's room.	C. Under the bed	•
		D. In Tony's grandma's room.		
	(2)	Tony can't find		
		A. Tom  B. Jack	C. Jane	D. Gina
	(3)	How does Tony find Mike?		
		A. Tony sees his jacket. B. Tony sees h	nis hat. C. Tony se	ees his bag.
		D. Tony sees his watch.		
13.	Dear	r Aunt Anna,		
		How are you these days? The Eighth Stud	lent Art Festival sta	arts in our middle school.
		Today is the first day. There is a painting		
	them	n are great. I love one of the paintings a lo		
	15	ppy Birthday, Grandpa!" I think this studen		
	we h	have other fun things — the talent show an	nd the DIY show. T	The talent show is on the
	after	noon of August 19th. My classmate Tony	and I will play the	piano on it. Our parents will
	com	e and watch the show. I hope we can do w	ell. Do you have t	ime?Please come and watch
	our s	show. And ask Cindy to come with you. I	want to see her.	
		Please write to me soon.		
	You	rs,		
	Hele	en		
	(1)	There is a(n) in Helen's school.		
		A. English party B. book sale	C. Sports Day	D. art festival
	(2)	The underlined (下划线) word "them" in	n the passage refers	s to (指)
		A. students B. paintings 0	C. shows	D. schools
	(3)	Helen will play the piano with		
		A. her classmate B. her parents (	C. her aunt	D. her grandpa
	(4)	Helen writes the letter in order to (为了)	•	
		A. say hello to Cindy B. show Cindy a	photo C. ask her	aunt to watch the show
		D. tell Anna about her photos		
14.		My mother and I like shopping very much	h. We often go sho	pping together. We like to buy
	thing	gs in Parkson. Parkson is very big, you can	n buy a lot of thing	gs in it. They sell nice sweaters
	in di	ifferent colors for \$16. And if you buy tw	o, you can get the	m for \$30. They also have
	nice	jackets, trousers and shirts. My favorite cl	lothes are jackets.	They are very cool. And they
	are r	not expensive. You can get one at the price	of \$30. Many sta	udents like the store because
	they	can buy cool clothes here and they can als	so buy some school	ol things. They sell those things
	at a	very good price. Big erasers are \$2 for or	ne. Small erasers a	re only \$1 for one. The pens
	are c	on sale for \$3 each. After shopping, you o	can get a glass of o	range for free.
		Do you like shopping?If you are free, go	and have a look!	
	(1)	From the passage, we know we can't buy	y in Parkso	n.
		A. sweaters B. books	C. trousers	D. erasers
	(2)	Why do many students like Parkson?		
		A. Because it's very big. B. Because th	e things are cheap	



- C. Because they can buy clothes and some school things there.
- D. Because they can get some orange for free after shopping.
- (3) If you buy two sweaters and a small eraser, you need to pay \_\_\_\_\_
  - A. \$17
- B. \$31
- C. \$18
- D. \$32
- 15. Here is a message board (留言板) for teenagers (青少年) from all over the world, they often talk about their school life on the Internet. Let's have a look.

When class begins, I take out an iPad. We use iPads in class. That's what happens every day a t my school in the US. I felt surprised and excited when I got an iPad the first day. I got to sc hool. But it is not free. I spend about \$100 using it for three years. We also do our homework with iPads. We can know how well we do our homework right after we submit (提交) our homework. It makes the classes interesting and it is popular with us. Ben SmithNew York Mo untain School

I want to take my mobile phone (手机) to school every day but I can't. On February 1, 2021, China began to ban (禁止) the use of mobile phones in schools. This is to protect (保护) stud ents eyesight (视力). Teachers mustn't assign (布置) homework by mobile phones and they c an't ask students to do their work on their phones. According to (根据) a report, 74% of child ren in China have their own mobile phones in 2021. Most of them use their phones to study o nline (线上) and to play games. Jiang TaoChangzhou No. 3 Middle School

- (1) In Ben's school, every student \_\_\_\_\_.
  - A. gets a free iPad B. doesn't study at school C. learns with iPads
  - D. doesn't do their homework
- (2) What does Ben think of using iPads at school?
  - A. He doesn't like using iPads. B. He thinks iPads make the classes interesting.
  - C. He thinks it is not helpful for him to do homework by using iPads.
  - D. He thinks he can play games with iPads.
- (3) What can't teachers and students do in China from February 1st, 2021?
  - A. Students can't use mobile phones at school.
  - B. Teachers can't use mobile phones at school. C. Students can't play online games.
  - D. Students can't have online classes.
- (4) What do most students do on the Internet with their mobile phones?
  - A. To see the videos. B. To send e mails. C. To talk with friends.
  - D. To study online and to play games.
- (5) What do the two schools have in common (共同点)?
  - A. Students can use the iPads to study in class.
  - B. Students can't take the mobile phones to school. C. Teachers can assign homework.
  - D. Teachers can't assign homework.

#### 四、任务型阅读。

Do you want to be healthy? Here is some advice to help you stay in good health. Starting the day by drinking a glass of water or orange juice, then you can have eggs and some bread for breakfast.

For lunch, don't eat any fried (油炸的) foods. It's good for your body to eat green vegetables! Don't always eat your favorite food. Eat different food because it can help you to



## get nutrition (营养).

$+ \neg$	$T\Pi$	杏	£	47	大厂
47	和与			出什	MI

't
1
f



24.	much, are, black, how, trousers, those?
25.	Gina's, everywhere, are, books
26.	this, his, is, pen, green ?
27.	for, you, thank, help, your
	书面表达。 假如你是李华,请给你的外国笔友Jenny写一封信,介绍一下你的朋友张明.

要求:短文须包括所有提示内容, 可适当发挥;文中不得出现真实信息. 不少于60词.

中文名:张明	英文名:Max	
性别:男	国籍:中国	
生日:1月12日	语言:会说汉语和英语	
喜爱的运动:篮球和网球,打得很好,喜欢篮球明星姚明.		
喜爱的食物:水果和蔬菜,因为多吃健康食品对身体有好处.		
喜爱的学科:英语和艺术, 因为(适当发挥)		

Dear Jenny, Thanks for your letter.\_. Best wishes Yours, Li Hua